
 
 

FOOD SERVICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

March 12, 2013, 3 – 4 p.m. 

Griffin Gate (A) 

 

Meeting Summary  

 

 

 

 

Attended: P. Benge, L. Gibson, T. Flood, G. Montoya, K. Sentz 

 

Recorder: Patty Sparks 

 

Meeting Commenced:  3 p.m. 

 

1. Food Service Update 

Lisa stated that Sodexo participated in Black History Month by providing traditional soul food 

dishes.  She reported it was a great success and had excellent feedback.  She reported food 

services will be phasing in more traditional home made meal items.  The grill area will rotate 

specials as well.  She stated that the Sabor area has increased sales by 20%, which was at one 

time not as popular but, in food services trends and food choices always change.   

 

Lisa announced that she is certified as NFCA -  Glutten Free food service provider .  The next 

step is to hopefully certify the kitchen, however that will require some upgrades and changes 

(similar to a kosher kitchen).   

 

Sodexo is still working on the Website and will let this committee know when it is completed.   

 

Lisa stated that they addressed the 200 Café issues brought up at the last meeting.  Kathy Sentz 

reported that the area is better stocked and there is a better selection.  

 

Lisa reported that she has changed the approach for food service to the CDC, specifically to the 

way service is provided.  She hired Justin Gibson who provides a dietary technician like 

approach to food service.   Documentation provided with food services will help meet and 

exceed requirements for audits.  She is extremely happy with Justin and is confident in the 

services provided to the CDC.   

 

2. Meeting Schedule Discussion 
Tim surveyed the Committee and asked if this Committee should meet quarterly, instead of the 

every other month approach.  He stated that it might better serve the college to meet prior to each 



semester and should a meeting need to be called, it can be.  The Committee agreed to meet 

quarterly, however will keep the next meeting scheduled in May, then scheduled as discussed.  

 

Action Taken:  The Committee agreed to meet quarterly instead of the every other month 

schedule.  The next meeting is scheduled for May 14, 2013.  Patty Sparks will provide meeting 

dates at the next Committee meeting.  

 

Next meeting date:   May 14, 2013, Griffin Gate (A), 3 – 4:30 p.m. 


